

Jennifer WilsonSalt Lake County Mayor

February 16, 2022

Patrick A. Craig
Executive Director
Salt Lake Valley Solid Waste Management Facility

Dear Mr. Craig,

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES

Karen Crompton
Department Director

Beth Graham Associate Director

HUMAN SERVICES DIVISIONS

AGING SERVICES
BEHAVIORAL HEALTH SERVICES
CRIMINAL JUSTICE SERVICES
HEALTH DEPARTMENT
YOUTH SERVICES
USU EXTENSION

Salt Lake County continues to work with municipalities and other stakeholders to address the difficult homeless situation across the County by working to connect unsheltered individuals with services, housing and, when necessary, participate in encampment cleanups to mitigate public health hazards to our community. These efforts are only possible because of the support by cities, the state and community groups. The Salt Lake Valley Solid Waste Management facility has partnered in addressing the problem of encampment abatement for several years by waiving fees related to the waste brought to the landfill resulting from these activities.

On behalf of the Salt Lake County Health Department, in accordance with Salt Lake Valley Solid Waste Management Facility Fee Waiver Policy and Guidelines (2)(b), I am submitting a written request for a waiver of Municipal Solid Waste fees at the facility for an aggregate not to exceed 1000 tons for 2022.

We recognize that the *Fee Waiver Policy and Guidelines* waiver states that requests should be at least 45 days in advance of the event, but because of our continued pandemic response efforts, we were delinquent in our submittal and are further requesting that this advance notice be waived.

Again, I express my appreciation for your support and ask that you favorably consider this request.

Sincerely,

Karen Crompton

SALT LAKE COUNTY GOVERNMENT CENTER

2001 South State St., Ste. N3200 Salt Lake City, UT 84190-2000 Phone (385) 468-7060 Fax (385) 468-7072 TTY: 7-1-1 cc: E. Litvack

C. Kanter

A. Dunn

D. Adams